
 

 

Medina County Local Emergency Planning Committee 

Meeting Minutes for November 3rd, 2022 

 

 

LEPC Members 
Mark Albrecht – Industry 
Anthony Dattilo – Industry 
Julio Esis – Industry 
Ron Fodo - Environmental 
Christina Fozio – EMA 
Terry Grice - Law 
 
 

Ben Nau – EMA 
Dave Rickon – Community Group 
Greg Smith - Hospital 
Alliss Strogin – Community Group 
Matt Sturgeon – EMA 
Colleen Swedyk – Elected Official 
Jerry Winkler - Fire 
 

 
Guests 

Chuck Stiver – All Hazards 
Dan Munthe – Enbridge/Nexus 

Ben Newman – FBC Chemical 
Brent Styer – Medina County Health Dept. 

 

 

Anthony Dattilo called the meeting to order at 0830 at All Hazards Station 1. 

 

Public Comment 

• None 

 

Motion to approve September Meeting Minutes made by Coleen Swedyk, second by Terry Grice approved by all. 

• Spill Reports 
o Ron Fodo gave an overview of 2 of the spills OEPA received 

▪ Hydraulic oil in Brunswick from a garbage truck 

▪ 71 @ 203 50 gallons of diesel from a saddle tank 

o Ron also discussed the criteria for spill reports 

• Hazmat Update 
o 3 Responses since the last meeting 

▪ 9/24/22 Diesel Fuel from saddle tank 
▪ 9/23/22 Tar in ditch 
▪ 9/20/22 Color Paste inside truck 

o HMEP funded Chlorine Emergencies Class scheduled for December 

• Pipeline exercise 
▪ The SERC approved the NEXUS Pipeline to be “under the plan for exercise purposes”. The letter 

sent by SERC to Nexus was included in the meeting packet. 

• Hazmat Plan Update 
o The updated hazmat plan was completed and reviewed by Michelle from OEMA. There are no 

recommended changes. She has referred the plan update to the SERC for approval at their next meeting. 
 

Once Around 
• Once Around 



 

 

o Sheriff Grice 
• At the truck stops in Lodi a female was struck by semi a few weeks ago. The semi did not know 

he hit her. 
• The county jail is over capacity 
• Working with Fire Chiefs and EMA on active shooter planning 

o Matt 
• Working on update to Emergency Operations Plan 
• Working on mitigation grant 

o Chuck 
• Hazmat physical process has been revised based on the hazmat TAC recommendations 
• Just started All Hazard Team application process for 2023 
• EMA website updated with information for new All Hazard Team members 

o Greg 
• Working on bidirectional amplifier for the hospital. PO approved to conduct the site survey.  
• Conducting surge exercise at the hospital on December 9th to increase capacity for low acuity 

patients. It will be setup in the conference rooms. They can add about 13 surge beds. 
o Brent 

• Seeing a lot of respiratory illness. RSV is very bad right now. COVID is still around and is trending 
up. October averaged 24 cases a day. Seeing some flu patients, 6 hospitalizations, much earlier 
than we normally see. Working on tabletop exercise for mid-January.  

o Ben 
• Ema is assisting with an MCI exercise in Brunswick on Friday. It will be a CO incident at Saint 

Ambrose school. The entire school will be participating and about 30 kids will be victims. 
• Planning continues for the CISA communications exercise in February. It will be a large tabletop 

exercise based around a tornado hitting the fairgrounds. CISA is designing and facilitating the 
exercise. 

o Christina 
• Building renovation drawing has been finalized and is moving along to the next phase. 

 
Adjourn at 0855 Motion made by Coleen Swedyk, second by Julio Esis 

 
 

 


